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Chair Jordan Zimmerman convened and welcomed everyone to the regular June meeting of the 

USF Board of Trustees. 

 

Vice President Cynthia Visot called the roll with all present. 

 

Trustee Sandy Callahan 

Trustee Mike Carrere 

Trustee Stephanie Goforth 

Trustee Michael Griffin 

Trustee Oscar Horton 

Trustee Deanna Michael 

Trustee Claire Mitchell 

Trustee Les Muma 

Trustee John Ramil 

Trustee Byron Shinn 

Trustee Charles Torkarz 

Trustee Nancy Watkins 

Trustee Jordan Zimmerman  

 

Public Comments 

  

There were public comments concerning utilization of black-owned businesses at USF and 

requests for a disparity study made by the following: 

 

Joe Robinson 

Jonathan Graham 

Alan Green 

Representative Dianne Hart 

Representative Wengay Newton 

 

 

WOW!  Supplier Diversity Annual Update 

 

Assistant Vice President Terry Daniel provided an update on the Office of Supplier Diversity 

Program.  A power point was presented which covered issues on:   

 

¶ Purpose of USF Office of Supplier Diversity 



¶ Spend Data 

¶ Spend Summary -Direct Spend Classification and Spend Reports 

¶ Procurement - Competed Opportunities – January 2019 – January 2020 

¶ Economic Impact of USF Office of Supplier Diversity 

¶ Strategies to grow African-American, Asian-Pacific and Native American Suppliers 

 

 

Ms. Daniel noted that additional milestones and highlights of the Supplier Diversity program has 

been included in the Trustee members packages.  She made five recommendations to the Board 

for consideration: 

 

1. Require Deans, Directors and all USF major colleges and administrative departments to 

report their quarterly diverse business spending by category directly to the USF Office of 

Supplier Diversity. 

2. Include supplier diversity on the President’s Cabinet meeting agenda for updates.  A 

score card will be provided by the Office of Supplier Diversity outlining performances of 

colleges and administrative departments. 

3. Establish a one quote requirement to ensure that at least one diverse owned firm is 

considered for all purchases between $25,000 up to $74,999.99.  

4. For every opportunity $75,000 and above, mandate that there must be a designated place 

in a voting capacity on a selection committee and negotiation team for a member of 

Supplier Diversity staff.  In addition, 



¶ A successful year – As of June 2nd, 





FL 113 - Approval of Alumni Association Board of Directors 

FL 114 – Approval of Reappointments of Current Campus Board Members 

FL 115 – Approval of Florida Center for Students with Unique Abilities Grant Application              

                located on the St. Petersburg Campus 

 

Chair Zimmerman reported on behalf of the Finance Committee.  The Finance Committee 

unanimously recommended approval on both items.  

 





¶ Capital Improvement Trust Fund (CITF) Projects 

¶ 



 

¶ 



 

Trustee Mike Carrere moved for approval with a second from Byron Shinn and FL 122 was 

approved unanimously.  

 

FL 123 – TGH-USF Enhanced Affiliation  

   

General Counsel Gerard Solis presented.   

 

He discussed: 

 

-The original Agreement 

-The current Agreement 

-Meaningful consultation with the Board of Governors 

-Reasons and Risks 

-Duration of the Deal 

-Three reasons for the change in duration 

-Transfer of UMSA 

 

1.  Certain legal realities were introduced that align with USF priorities, protecting sovereign 

immunities for USF doctors. 

 

2.  A fifteen year deal that has significant limitations for any one party to have the ability to                   

     unwind it. 

 

3.  TGH believes that this more narrow scope in duration will help the parties focus on getting   

      legal and operational milestones.                                                                  

  

The University of South Florida and Tampa General Hospital tentatively agreed to change the 

duration of their enhanced affiliation, which is a material change to the terms presented to the 

Board at the March 10, 2020 meeting.  

 
Management requests that the Board of Trustees approve moving forward with the USF-TGH 

enhanced affiliation with an 8.5 year duration as opposed to a fifteen year duration, subject to all 

other prior conditions approved by the Board on March 10, 2020.  

  

 

General Counsel Gerard Solis is asking the Board of Trustees to approve a change and reduction 

in duration moving forward on this deal. 

 

Trustee Zimmerman asked if the legal opinion had been obtained. 

 

Based on the last draft to TGH we are satisfied that the legal concerns have been identified. 

Both USF and TGH parties were committed to making the deal work. 

 

General Counsel Solis commented that USF has had complete transparency with BOG General 

Counsel Vikki Shirley. 



 

Chair Zimmerman commented that this a very valuable deal for the Tampa Bay region.    

 

Trustee Ramil questioned if both parties are still committed to making the deal work and have 

there been any changes to their commitment since the agreement in March.   

 

There have been no changes in the dynamics of the agreement among the leadership of both USF 

and TGH. 

 

Trustee Deanna Michael had a question pertaining to the resolve of the Antitrust provision. 

 

Trustee Nancy Watkins had questions concerning the contract terms and transition as well as the 

GME programs.  Trustee Watkins also questioned changes in the presentation on the anticipated 

construct of Newco and the participation of both sides.  She requested to see changes when they 

are available. 

 

Trustee Mike Carrere wanted to clarify the survival of the new construct and questioned the impact 



Trustee John Ramil thanked Vice Chair Les Muma for all he has done and will continue to do for 

USF.  He congratulated Trustee Stephanie Goforth and is confident that she will do a great job as 

the new Vice Chair. 

 

Trustee Mike Carrere congratulated Trustee Stephanie Goforth on accepting the nomination as 

Vice Chair.  He commented that Trustee Goforth brings a tremendous amount of passion to the 

Board which will show in her role as Vice Chair.    Trustee Carrere thanked Vice Chair Les Muma 

for his service and commented that he has been a guiding light for this institution.  It was a pleasure 

to serve with him. 

 

Trustee Stephanie Goforth announced that Trustee Deanna Michael was elected as the new Vice 

Chair of the Advisory Counsel for the Faculty Senate. Trustee Goforth commented that Trustee 

Michael has been a great leader on the Board of Trustees and will continue while serving on the 

Advisory Counsel.  

 

Trustee Mike Griffin commented on the incredible leadership of Vice Chair Les Muma; as well as 

his admirable passion for Athletics.  He thanked Vice Chair Muma for his service and is excited 

to work with Trustee Goforth in her new role and know that she will make a fantastic Vice Chair. 

 

USF President Steve Currall thanked Vice Chair Les Muma for his contributions to the University 

of South Florida and commented on the impact that Vice Chair Muma has not only had with the 

university but also personally.  President Currall thanked him for all he’s done 



Executive Communications Director Julie Waters is coming to USF from Cornell University. 

She will be reporting to University Communications and Marketing Vice President, Joe Hice. 

She was not on the Teams Meeting today.  She will begin at USF July 2020.  

 

BOT Roundtable Discussion 

  

Vice Chair Les Muma commented on the May 14th Governance Committee meeting.  Vice 

Chair Muma comments concerned reviewing the Governance models from other SUS 

institutions for benchmarking and practices purposes.   There was a consensus of the committee 

that the DSO Oversight should be added to the Governance Committee role.  It would be in 

alignment with the other SUS models.   

 

Trustee Deanna Michael announced that on July 1st the System Faculty Counsel will end and so 

does her position on the USF Board  of Trustees.  In August Trustee Michael will be the new 

Vice Chair of the Advisory Counsel for the SUS Faculty Senates.  It’s also an Advisory Counsel 

for the Board of Governors.  Trustee Michael commented that it was honor to work with 

everyone.  It’s been a phenomenal experience. 

 

Trustee John Ramil made comments thatTrustee Michael did an excellent job balancing her role 

between the faculty and the trustees. 

 

Trustee Stephanie Goforth commended Trustee Deanna Michael on an incredible job serving as 

a USF Board of Trustees and look forward to her continuing leadership with this organization in 

her new role. 

 

Trustee Mike Carrere commended Trustee Deanna Michael for taking the faculty representative 

position to another level.   

 


